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The Maryland Senior Ci0zens Ac0on Network (MSCAN) is a statewide coali0on of 
advocacy groups, service providers, faith-based and mission-driven organiza0ons that 
supports policies that meet the housing, health and quality of care needs of Maryland's 
low and moderate-income seniors.  

Affordable energy is important to everyone, but especially to seniors living on fixed 
incomes. The 1999 Electric Choice Act was passed to enable consumers to choose among 
energy suppliers to get more favorable rates. While this can result in lower prices, there 
are many other factors which can drive up costs, including variable rate contracts, which 
can be confusing. We oNen hear from seniors that they have been offered cheaper rates 
for gas and electric, only to find that those rates go to a higher rate within a few months.  

Healthy compe00on for energy costs can indeed result in lower rates for all, but in the 20 
+ years since the passage of the Electric Choice Act, we have also learned that there is a 
need for protec0ons for consumers and HB267 helps to address a number of concerns. It 
requires licenses for energy sales and fines for those who sell fraudulent services to 
vulnerable consumers. It requires that deregulated markets must actually provide savings 
when consumers switch suppliers. It also enables the Maryland Public Service Commission 
to hire more staff to oversee the retail companies which market to the public. It requires 
marketers to provide more informa0on so that consumers can beXer understand the 
energy marketplace before making choices.  

Seniors will benefit from the wide range of consumer protec0ons ensured through HB267. 
They will benefit from oversight to protect against unfair or decep0ve marke0ng prac0ces 
and confusing variable rate contracts.  

MSCAN feels that HB267 will help to ensure that healthy compe00on in the energy 
market. Oversight and protec0ons for consumers will result in both savings and 
sa0sfac0on for seniors and all Marylanders. We respecZully request a favorable report.  

 

  

  



  



  

  
  
  


